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ORDER

DISPOSITION: TEMPORARY RULE ADOPTED

On September 2, 2005, Governor Theodore Kulongoski signed into law
Chapter 757, OR Laws 2005 (Senate Bill 408). Senate Bill 408 requires certain public
utilities to file annual tax reports and other tax information with the Commission. The
bill requires the report to provide information concerning the amount of taxes paid by the
public utility and the amount of taxes authorized to be collected in rates during specified
time periods. Further, the bill requires the Commission to review the report and
determine if the amount of taxes assumed in rates differed by at least $100,000 from the
amount of taxes paid by the public utility to units of government. Senate Bill 408 directs
the Commission, upon finding that difference in amounts, to require the public utility to
implement a rate schedule with an automatic adjustment clause accounting for the
difference.

The bill requires certain public utilities to file a tax report by
October 15, 2005. The purpose of the temporary rule is to establish the filing
requirements for the tax report. All issues relating to the implementation of this bill,
including details regarding the automatic adjustment clause, will be further reviewed in a
permanent rulemaking, docketed as AR 499.

Failure to immediately adopt a temporary rule will result in serious
prejudice to the public interest. See ORS 183.335(5). Without this temporary rule, the
utilities have not been told what is required in the October 15, 2005, tax report filing.
The temporary rule meets this need by defining certain terms included in SB 408.
Further, the rules grant the Commission additional time after the filing of the tax report in
which to make certain determinations as required by SB 408. We adopt these provisions
granting this additional time so that we may hopefully conclude the permanent
rulemaking in time to apply the new rules to our decision process. None of the decisions
made in this temporary rule should be considered as precedent for our findings in the
permanent rulemaking.










